## DEORGES COUNTY VINUON

## THE PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

## Office of Audits and Investigations

October 3, 2017

## MEMORANDUM

TO: Robert J. Williams, Jr.

Council Administrator

William M. Hunt

Deputy Council Administrator

THRU: David H. Van Dyke

County Auditor

FROM: Inez N. Claggett

Senior Legislative Auditor

RE: Fiscal Impact Statement

CB-104-2017 Business Licenses – Public Dances

Pursuant to your request, we have reviewed CB-104-2017 to estimate its fiscal impact on Prince George's County, Maryland.

CB-104-2017 seeks to provide a limited exemption to certain banquet halls and catering establishment businesses from the licensing requirements of Subtitle 5 of the County Code.

Certain banquet halls and catering establishments meeting the criteria as defined within proposed County Code Section 5-196.01(c) will be exempt from the requirement to obtain an operating license from the County's Department of Permitting, Inspections, and Enforcement.

Enactment of CB-104-2017 should not have an adverse fiscal impact on the County.

If you require additional information, or have questions about this fiscal impact statement, please call me.